


 

 

Project Narrative & Statement of Justification 

for: 

16200 McConnell Drive 

Upper Marlboro, MD 20772 

 

 

The purpose of this application for preliminary plan of minor subdivision is to combine Outlots E 

& F into a single lot so that the total lot area may be used to construct one (1) single family 

dwelling unit.  This property is located within the RR Zone (Residential, Rural) per the new zoning 

ordinance which requires a minimum lot size of 20,000 square feet or 0.459 acres.  Outot E is 

approximately 0.318 acres and Outlot F is 0.2760 acres for a combined total of 0.5934 acres.  By 

combining the two outlots the property will be in compliance with the minimum lot size.   

 

The existing approved Type II TCP plan (TCPII 080-95) shows that approximately 66% of Outlot 

E is Refrorestation Area and the remaining portion of Outlot E and most of Outlot F is designated 

aas Priority 1 Retention Area.  The proposed site development plan will essentially utilize the 

western half of Outlot E to construction the home and other required appurtenances.  This 

approach minimizes the impact on the Priority 1 Retention Area so that more mature forested area 

is remains undisturbed.  The proposed development will revise the existing approved TCP 2 and 

will require the applicant to obtain approximately 0.25 acres of off-site conservation mitigation  

credit. 

 

Although the priority for preservation is high on the recently approved NRI plan, this stand, 

because of its small size, is not a significant natural resource. It is our opinion, from a land 

planning perspective, that this lot primarily serves as a buffer between the existing residential 

subdivision and Gateway Tractor Company (GTC) which is a commercial operation.  As a 

commercial use, GTC is considered a high impact use in the current landscape manual while the 

existing residential subdivision is a low-impact use.  The required buffering for these incompatible 

uses is a Type D buffer yard which is comprised of a minimum building setback of 50 feet and a 

minimum landscape buffer yard of 40 feet.   

The proposed single family residential dwelling unit on the subject site will still enjoy what is 

essentially a double Type D buffer yard since there is approximately 100 linear feet of existing 

woodlands on the adjacent property and the existing building on the GTC facility is more than 325 

feet away from the nearest property corner of Outlots E & F.  Due to this distance away from the 

main operation of the GTC facilities, the construction of an additional single family dwelling unit 

on the subject site will not be impacted by the GTC facility, and a newly constructed home on this 

property will serve as an additional buffer for the existing homes located on the south side of 

McConnell Drive.  Further, the construction of a new single family residence on Outlots E & F 

would be very similar to the existing single family residence at 3009 Ellen Drive in regards to 

setback and buffering. 



Attached herewith is a copy of the approved permit site plans for the GTC property which shows 

relative location of the Gateway Tractor Store and is rear storage yard to the subject site. 
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